
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
November 13, 1978 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, 
reconvened in regular adjourned session the 13th day of November, 
1978, at 1:30 p.m. in Council Chambers at City Hall. Those present 
were Council members Larry Brown, Frank Dunn, Robert Holmes, Jane 
Quimby, Bill O'Dwyer, and Karl Johnson, a quorum. Councilman 
Kozisek was absent. Also present were City Manager Jim Wysocki, 
City Attorney Gerald Ashby and City Clerk Neva Lockhart. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Johnson. 
 
RESOLUTION SETTING MILL LEVY FOR 1979 AT EIGHT (8) MILLS (6.35 

MILLS FOR GENERAL FUND, 1.65 MILLS FOR UNFUNDED LIABILITY OF 
POLICE AND FIRE PENSION FUNDS) 
 
The following Resolution was read: 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 1979 BUDGET 
 
IMPLEMENTING DOCUMENTS 
 
LEVYING TAXES FOR THE YEAR 1978 IN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO. 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO: 
 
That there shall be and hereby is levied upon all taxable property 
within the limits of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, for the 
year 1978 according to the assessed valuation of said property, a 
tax of eight (8) mills on the dollar (1.00) upon the total 
assessment of taxable property within the City of Grand Junction, 
Colorado, 1.65 mills for the purpose of funding a portion of the 
unfunded liability of the police and fire pension funds and 6.35 
mills for the purpose of paying the expenses of the municipal 
government of said City, and certain indebtedness, including 
interest upon indebtedness of the City, for the fiscal year ending 
December 31, 1979. 

 
ADOPTED and APPROVED this 13 day of November, 1978. 
 
 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________ 



City Clerk 

 
Moved by Councilman Brown: That the Resolution be passed and 
adopted as amended to reflect 6.35 mills for general fund and 1.65 
mills to the unfunded liability of Police and Fire Pension Funds. 
Seconded by Councilman O'Dwyer. 
 
Roll call vote: 
 
AYES: BROWN, HOLMES, DUNN, O'DWYER 
 
NOES: QUIMBY, JOHNSON 
 
RESOLUTION SETTING FIVE (5) MILLS LEVY FOR DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT 
AUTHORITY 

 
The following Resolution was read: 
 
RESOLUTION 
 
LEVYING TAXES FOR THE YEAR 1978 IN THE GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, 
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO: 
 
That in accordance with the provisions of 31-25-817 of Colorado 
Revised Statutes, 1973, there shall be and hereby is levied upon 
all taxable property within the Grand Junction, Colorado, Downtown 

Development Authority limits, for the year 1978 according to the 
assessed valuation of said property, a tax of five (5) mills on 
the dollar ($1.00) upon the total assessment of taxable property 
within the Grand Junction, Colorado, Downtown Development 
Authority, for the purpose of paying the expenses of said 
Authority for the fiscal year ending December 31, 1979. 
 
APPROVED and ADOPTED this 13 day of November, 1978. 
 
 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 

 
 
____________________ 
City Clerk 
 
Moved by Councilman O'Dwyer: That the Resolution be passed and 
adopted as read. Seconded by Councilman Brown. 
 
Roll call vote: AYES: Unanimous. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 



 

Moved by Councilman Brown to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by 
Councilman O'Dwyer. 
 
Vote: Unanimous. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart, CMC 
City Clerk 


